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Our January has certainly been interesting this year for all of us across the state, hasn’t it?  Here 

in Helper, we have had record amounts of snow as compared to recent years.  Thank you, God, 

for the moisture and help with our water situation this coming summer.  I hope you have all 

stayed well and enjoyed your holidays. 

This is our annual Call to Convention Meeting, and I would like to ask all of you to submit names 

of deceased DCCW members for the memorial service at the Convention in April.  This 

memorial service follows the Recommitment Ceremony on Sunday.  If you aren’t familiar with 

these,  the Recommitment Ceremony confirms your willingness and duties in council for 

another year as officers on our board and as deanery presidents.  We are very fortunate to 

have all of you ladies serving our council in these capacities.  We thank you all! 

The Memorial Services is a beautiful way to pay tribute to those in the council who have left us 

but are still remembered.  Both the Recommitment Ceremony and Memorial Service take place 

on Sunday, April 23rd.  Please email me at beckyc144@gmail.com to send me the names of 

your deceased council members from the period of April 2021 till now.   

As you all know, our San Francisco Province Director, Jeanne Audiss, is hosting the Province 

Meeting in Salt Lake City March 10-12, 2023.  I am honored to say that I will be assisting at the 

meeting as the Chair for the raffle and silent auction.  Our Province meetings are smaller in 

number, but no less informative.  Jeanne has some great topics planned for the meeting and I 

hope many of you plan to attend.  If you are interested in donating any type of basket, item, gift 

cards, or service to the raffle or silent auction, please email me at the address above.  I have 

heard from several ladies already who will be contributing, and we appreciate any and all 

donations for this fundraiser for the Province.  The San Francisco Province does not receive 

income from individual member dues, so these prizes help fund future meetings and expenses.  

We thank you in advance for your contributions and your attendance. 

I pray for safe travel for everyone and I hope to see you all in April at the Convention! 

Becky Colombo, 
DCCW Immediate Past President 
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